## AMHERST COUNTY PARKS, RECREATION AND CULTURAL DEVELOPMENT BOARD MEETING September 14, 2015

The Amherst County Parks, Recreation and Cultural Development Board held its monthly meeting on August 10th, at 6:30PM.

The following members were present: Chairman Roni Tuggle, Gary Evans, John Mann, JoJo Allcock and Heather Follet. Also in attendance was Sara Lu Christian.

The meeting was called to order by Chairman Roni Tuggle.

A motion was made by Gary to approve the agenda as presented. JoJo seconded the motion. Motion carried unanimously.

Gary made a motion to approve the August meeting minute. John seconded the motion. Motion carried unanimously.

Gary made a motion to accept July's bills. JoJon seconded the motion. Motion carried unanimously.

The Board reviewed the monthly senior center reports, the activities and sports reports, and the Coolwell and Monroe Community Center calendars. The "End of Summer" Social for seniors will be taking place on Monday, September 21st. The menu will include spaghetti. The entertainment will be the Blue Stars Square Dancers.

The Board reviewed the night fishing sales and theme park ticket sales reports.

The Annual Fall Festival is scheduled to take place on Saturday, October 24th. The candy hunt and hay rides will be at Coolwell Park and a haunted house will be at Monroe Community Center.

The Fall/Winter tabloid information will be going to the printer at the end of the week.

Sara Lu reported that there is no new construction taking place on the Riveredge Trail at this time. Construction will continue when it has been determined whether to use electric or solar lighting on the project.

There has been discussion on constructing a walkway under the Carter Glass bridge. Continuation on this project is dependent upon whether or not there is grant funding available for engineering the project.

The next Recreation Board meeting is scheduled for Monday, October 5th; at 6:30PM; at the Monroe Center.

There being no further business, Roni made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Heather seconded the motion. Motion carried unanimously.

10-5-15

Date

Veronica Luggle

Secretary